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There are still numerous small Public Potable Water Suppliers designing their fluoridation infrastructure to meet the State’s mandatory requirement for communities with populations greater than 1000 to fluoridate drinking water supplies (see http://www.qldwater.com.au/fluoridation). 

qldwater has been encouraging members to consult with neighbouring councils on fluoride system design to learn from those who have gone through the process and encourage consistency of design and implementation of fluoridation process. This could assist in reducing ongoing operations and maintenance costs particularly where councils can determine cooperative arrangements for spare parts, maintenance expertise, third party servicing and procurement of chemicals.

One design that has been used by several members is a fully prefabricated fluoridation solution that includes a small prebuilt shed with the appropriate facilities and infrastructure installed prior to shipping (see example at http://www.qldwater.com.au/fluoridation, members will need to login first). The overall design is compatible with equipment from numerous suppliers and has been eligible for Queensland Fluoridation Capital Assistance Program (QFCAP) funding at several locations. Experienced operators have advocated designing the simplest solution available, in order to minimise complexity of operation and risk, maintenance and depreciation costs, all of which are issues to be managed or expenses to be met by council. Contact the Queensland Regional Fluoridation Program (fluoride@dip.qld.gov.au) for further information.  While this solution may not be suitable for all installations, open communication with neighbouring councils may still determine cooperative approaches that could save ongoing O&M costs for all parties.

For further information or assistance in collaborative development with other Water Service Providers contact Rob Fearon (rfearon@qldwater.com.au). Members may also contribute to the qldwater Fluoridation forum (after logging in) at http://www.qldwater.com.au/ForumRetrieve.aspx?ForumID=529&TopicID=622&NoTemplate=False. 

Other useful documents including:

         qldwater Fluoridation and Operations Maintenance Manual (developed with State assistance),

         qldwater Fluoridation Chemical Factsheet,

         qldwater  DRAFT Inline Fluoride Monitor Factsheet.

are available at http://www.qldwater.com.au/fluoridation.
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